[image: image1.jpg]GALA

Georgia Adult Literacy Advocates




Meeting Minutes
January 12, 2011
Due to weather conditions, meeting was conducted via e-mail discussion

Discussion included:

Billie Izard:

- For the legislative nominations I know of nominations being submitted by Joe Bishop, Emily Ellison and Terri Huddleston for a total of 6 nominations so far (note as of 1/27 we have 9 – additional nominations submitted by Sandra Fite and Debbie McIntyre). 

- We have had feedback from board member Kevin Spearman on his working on a letter writing campaign and some interest from CLCPs and that is all I have to date. It is just beginning so I can only hope the information and packets shared will take hold. 

- CLCP Retreat, I have shared the brochure electronically. Mrs. Miller will be our luncheon speaker and Commissioner Jackson will be our dinner speaker. Any questions or anyone needing a brochure please let me know.

- Regional maps that OAE uses dividing the state into 4 regions for our regional coordinators have been requested. I should have a status update on those by the February meeting.

- Judy Venable is now able to rejoin us as an active member.

Daphne Greenberg:

- Ryan, as part of her graduate assistant hours, started work on compiling information about all the adult literacy programs in the state of GA. I asked her to start with the National Literacy Directory. She has compiled the list, but interestingly, as she started to call the various programs to confirm and/or get more information-she found out that quite a few of the listed programs do not offer adult literacy programs as indicated in the directory! Due to Christmas, New Years, and then the snow, she has had difficulty contacting many of the programs, but is continuing work on this project.

Kevin Spearman:

- Nothing recent to report regarding the 2020Georgia Alliance. It appears that after its year-end push to influence the Tax Reform Committee, 2020Georgia members are now in a wait and see posture to hear what shape the new Georgia budget will take. Everyone is expecting cuts.

Discussion amongst all board members:

- A priority will be to pursue avenues to equip people with the training/tools they need to contact their representatives so that we could get new legislators involved in adult education and therefore recognize them, the legislators, for their involvement. Avenues for workshops and training will be explored.   

Jeffrey Tapia:

- In light of the above discussion, Jeffrey was the first to share info on a training session for advocacy: 

Invites you to a Training Workshop on How to
CREATE MESSAGING THAT WORKS
Extra Extra! You've noticed how public messaging around the immigration debate has influenced, controlled and divided our nation. Why are those pushing an agenda for immigration reform on the losing end of this game? LEARN the nuts and bolts of messaging from impartial PR experts, and use these strategies to develop messaging that works! 
·  Learn about the power of effective messaging in current policy debates 

· Gain valuable messaging tools that can be used for any campaign 

· Discuss ways to apply convincing messaging to Georgia’s current immigration debate 

· Rethink, reframe and redevelop current messaging in break-out sessions 

Guest speakers include:

· Senator Curt Thompson, Chairman, Senate Special Committee on Immigration and Georgia’s Economy 

· Matt Coleman, V.P. of The Titan Agency and a public relations specialist with more than 20 years of experience, including the media launch of the HOPE Scholarship and GA Lottery 

· Other communications experts who will help facilitate the breakout sessions 


What:  Create Messaging that Works Training and Workshop
When:  Thursday, February 3, 2011, 5:30 p.m. to 7:30 p.m.
Where:  AALAC, 2750 Buford Hwy., Atlanta 30324 (Upstairs auditorium)

RSVP by January 31st to info@aalegal.org
